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Members of the Alaska Bar Association, 

 

I am honored to have been nominated to serve another term on the Board of Governors for the 

Third Judicial District. For those members of the bar that don’t already know me, I would like to 

introduce myself and let you know a little bit about me, and about the work I have done as a 

member of the Board of Governors since 2021. I have lived in Alaska since December 2013 and 

have been an active member of the bar since May 2014. I grew up in the military and spent the 

majority of my life in Japan until moving to Hawai’i as a teenager. I went to high school and 

college in Hawai’i, and then law school in San Diego. I am married to my high school sweetheart 

(also from Hawai’i) and we have two children, an almost three year old son and a six month old 

daughter. I also maintain my bar license in Hawai’i, although I am an inactive member of that 

bar.  

 

I was a public defender for eight years before transitioning to work for Tlingit & Haida in January 

of 2022. I have spent all but the first 6 months of my career handling child welfare cases. While 

at the Public Defender Agency I also handled criminal and civil commitment cases, and I served 

on the rules committee to draft the first civil commitment rules for Alaska. Public Service has 

been my professional passion, and it is my intention to work my entire career in public interest.  

 

In my time on the Board of Governors I have been proud to represent my colleagues in the 

Third Judicial District and would be very proud to continue my representation for another term. 

Some highlights of my time on the Board of Governors have been to participate in the strategic 

planning that led to the bar setting the admissions score of the Bar Exam to 270, keeping bar 

dues steady for over a decade, and voting to use available funding to pay off the Bar Building 

(thus saving members money).  

 

I respectfully request your vote to serve another term as your representative on the Board of 

Governors, 

 

 

Rachel Weckhorst Espejo 




